
A total of 12 boats made the rally to Lymington and or Poole. Boats arrived in Lymington from 1pm 
onwards on Thursday 2 June and we kick started the weekend with a ‘fizz and cake’ pontoon party in 
glorious late afternoon sunshine. 

 All of the lovely homemade cakes were provided by our members.   On Friday boats departed in 
sunshine and light winds  at midday for Poole, with many taking part in the Dixon race.  Boats 
reported a mixture of very light winds and wind shifts during the race, and a mix of sunshine, cloud 
and squally rain showers!  Well done to all the boats who persevered with completing the race.   On 
arrival in Poole Town Quay many boats entered into the spirit of the weekend and dressed their 
boats with flags and bunting making a magnificent 
display.  

On Saturday members explored the town , visiting the museum and  some followed the very 
informative and interesting   ‘Poole Cockle Trail’ which traces the town’s rich historical heritage and 
is thoroughly recommended if you are ever in Poole.  On Saturday evening our second pontoon 



party of the weekend  was held prior to us attending a dinner at the nearby Poole Lifeboat College. 

  
 
It  was lovely to meet new members, some of whom were attending their first Moody Rally.  We 
hope to see them again on future rallies.  
 


